



10th March 2022

Dear Parents/Carers and Students,

Due to the current conflicts happening in the world, the Prefects at the Academy have worked with staff to offer our support through holding a charity non-uniform day. We have decided to partner with a charity called Save the Children. On Friday  $11^{th}$  of March, students are invited to wear non-uniform, and donations of £1 for those who are able would be appreciated.

We, as prefects at TCA, chose this charity as it is a humanitarian charity that works worldwide. They operate in over 122 countries including the UK. They work in countries such as Yemen, Palestine and are also working in Ukraine due to the current circumstances. They have helped over 45 million children across the world get access to medicine, food and education. The charity's main belief is that every child has a chance of the future they deserve when they have access to food, education, and equality.

Save the Children is currently delivering lifesaving aid to 3.5 million vulnerable children and their families by working in countries neighbouring Ukraine, in addition to other multiple countries including Afghanistan, Syria, Palestine and Myanmar. The effect of humanitarian crises on everyone is something no child should ever have to experience. It can greatly affect their mental stability in the future. Save the Children is assisting children and families by offering mental health and psychological support.

In Ukraine, the charity are distributing essential supplies and winter kits of clothing and blankets amid the freezing temperatures. In Gaza and the West Bank, they are offering psychological support to families that have been affected. In Yemen, where 75% of schools have been destroyed in certain areas, they are currently building schools to get ready for the new school year in August.

Save the Children exists to help every child get the future they deserve, and we hope that TCA can get behind their aims on Friday. After all, a massive part of being nice and working hard is about considering those less fortunate than ourselves.

Yours sincerely,

Amaan Sayed

**Head Boy** 

Sumayyah Adam

**Head Girl** 







Thornhill Community Academy, A SHARE Academy Valley Drive, Thornhill, Dewsbury WF12 OHE



office@thornhillcommunity academy.co.uk



thornhillcommunity academy.co.uk

